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       February 28th, 2007
Dear Sir,

Submission: Amendments to Cardwell Shire Planning Scheme

To begin, MBCA on behalf of its 240 members would like to congratulate Cardwell Shire Council on proactively responding to community concerns on the inadequacy of the current Planning Scheme to influence the density and style of the inevitable development which has, and will continue to occur in the Shire, in particular Mission Beach and Cardwell.

The Temporary Local Planning Instrument (TLPI) initiated in March 2006 was a master stroke of policy in providing respite from the unprecedented flood of new development proposals on the completion of sewerage infrastructure at Mission Beach. While development is to be encouraged and welcomed as a force leading to economic sustainability of our area, the current Plan lacked the vision and control mechanisms needed to preserve the integrity and amenity of our refreshingly natural and low scale unique coastal character
Subsequent community workshops to consider additional enhancements to the Planning Scheme were welcomed and engaging the services of a highly respected independent Town Planner to facilitate the process was an advantage. 

The community is now in the position of being able to review the totality of the amendments which include the population density and conservation controls manifested in the TLPI and the suggestions from subsequent community workshops. We are delighted that so many of our recommendations have been included in the proposed amendments, including visual amenity issues, tropical design for more energy efficient construction, cassowary habitat corridor mapping, storm surge overlays, clarity of definitions including roof top gardens, and of course, the all important population density control. 
Such comprehensive change leaves us with only 3 issues for consideration:

1. 4.5.2  Mission Beach Local Business Precinct

Para 1: “The Mission Beach Local Business Precinct must not compromise the function of Tully as the main administrative and commercial centre within the Shire”.
This sentence should be deleted because it could potentially act as an artificial constraint:
· It has the potential to restrict or hinder the organic growth of the business area

· It is not stated in the comparable Cardwell Local Business Precinct preamble

· The evolvement of administrative and commercial development in Mission Beach will be entirely the result of meeting the needs of the population it services which includes residents from both sides of the artificial local government boundary. Based on the 2001 Census, this is 3392 people compared to 2905 living in Tully & Tully Heads. The Mission Beach population doubles to more than 6000 for 5 months between June to October creating even more reasons to improve commercial and administrative services as retail offerings increase.

2 Light Industrial Precinct;

Identification of a Light Industrial Precinct for Mission Beach is notably absent. Forward planning given the growth of Mission Beach makes identification of such an area critical. Currently we have a Building Company located in a Conventional Residential Precinct with significant trade utility and truck traffic; we have a joinery/carpentry business located on the tourist route overlay of Mission Beach-Tully Road; the JSC Plan has identified Dewar Street & Banfield Plaza as light industrial precincts which are both close to capacity. So where will new light industrial businesses locate? In marketing terms, the ‘hotelier’ principle shows that like businesses tend to cluster near each other. This should not be allowed to happen.
A suggestion is to prepare the Council owned land formerly earmarked for the Sewerage project at the corner of South Mission Beach Road & Tully – MB Road as a Light Industrial Area. It is well buffered from sight of passing traffic.
3 Register (Definitions)

Population Density controls use percentage references for duplex and multiple dwellings possible within a specific catchment. Recommendations from a public workshop to either quantify the number of each type of dwelling possible within a catchment on the Maps or to maintain a register of developed and yet to be developed allotments were included in the draft of the amendments under consideration.  We request that the deleted amendment as follows be re-inserted.

“Means a document held by the Council which lists and/or identifies on an attached Plan of Survey those lots which have been developed for duplex and/or multiple dwellings within a specific catchment area or, in the case of new residential subdivision, those lots which have the potential to be developed for duplex & multiple dwellings within the specific catchment area.”
We ask that you give favourable consideration to these additional issues in the current round of proposed amendments to the Cardwell Shire Plan.  This submission is supported by the attached email responses of MBCA members.

Signed on behalf of MBCA

Rhonda Murdoch, Head – Planning Sub-Committee

Contact: Rhonda Murdoch
Phone: 4068 8204 


Barrie Hodgson

Lynette Hodgson

Address:  57 Mission Drive,

South Mission Beach.  4852.

Contact Ph. 4068 8578

We endorse the MBCA submission.

Truus & Patrick Biddlecombe
22 Reid Road

Mission Beach 4852

07 40689036

We, Neal and Helen Holland, 3/163 Reid Road, Wongaling Beach, support MBCA fully.  We want to look after Mission Beach and it's environs as it's a very special place and hopefully it won't be ruined or used by those who don't care.  And there are many who don't care except by the dollar!!!
Neal and Helen Holland
3/163 Reid Road
Wongaling Beach
Email hene@gotalk.net.au
Regards 
Helen & Neal
I am happy to support the three issues raised in the MBCA review.

Regards,

Michael Johnson

MichaelJ@Mager.com.au
07-40687800

Thank you for forwarding a copy of the MBCA town planning submission.  

We have read the submission and would like to offer our support for the proposal discussed therein.

Alan Baker      Tel. 0425753711

Raelene Baker Tel. 0408140040

Unit 3/20 Reid Rd.

Wongaling Beach.

I, Bill Tofler of 53 Koda St Wongaling Beach, support this submission. wtofler@bigpond.net.au 

As you know we are in support of the MBCA Please submit on our behalf. 
Helen Cottew & James Nason

16 Reid Rd

Mission Beach

0408 118 318

I Tom Brown support the MBCA submission: Amendments to the Cardwell Shire Planning Scheme. 

Contact details;

U2 Le Tour Village 

2044 Tully Mission Beach Road

Wongaling Beach

Qld 4852

Ph: 0429 109 221
On 22 February, 2007 I contacted the Town Planning Department seeking clarification/guidance on a couple of aspects of the draft plan.  I spoke with Daniel.

I explained that I was concerned about the west Wongaling precinct being zoned a Conventional Housing Precinct.  It seemed to me that this zone stretches way back onto the ridge of the hill west of the Tully-Mission Beach Road.  I queried whether this was appropriately zoned given the neighbouring zonings (Low density to the north and Conservation to the south) and also asked whether the visual amenity overlay would apply. 

Daniel replied that this area had been zoned Conventional since at least the last town plan and that really the draft under review was only concerned with density issues.  He then went onto say that later in the year his department would be examining appropriateness of actual zones.

When I pressed Daniel whether the overlay would prevent wholesale clearing of the hill slopes if the land is subdivided he was quite vague and I was a bit surprised that details of the overlay didn’t just roll off his tongue. 

Finally, I mentioned to Daniel that I found the draft plan very difficult to understand and that I had searched in vain for a definition of terms such as code assessable, impact assessable.  While I have an understanding of the terms, I would have been interested in reading the mechanics.  He said they were defined in the Act so I would have to refer to that for further enlightenment (my words not his!) 

Judith Bowman  Kurrajong Close Wongaling Beach Ph. 40688376

We support the MBCA submission re Cardwell Shire Council amendments to the Town Plan.
ALLAN & HELEN OGDEN
54 MISSION DVE
MISSION BEACH 4852.
I have read and understood the letter from MBCA to Cardwell Council outlining issues from the Town Planning document.

I support the comments made by MBCA on the Mission Beach residents behalf.

Lynda Hannah

PO Box 458

Mission Beach QLD 4852

Phone 4068 9423

We endorse the MBCA submission to the CSC and hope the CSC will make the requested changes.

Barbara & Tony Millmore

96 Reid Road Mission Beach 4852 Ph: 40688670

Jon Symons and Wanda Lowe support the submission of the MBCA in regards to CSC town planning submission.

1 Reimann Street

PO Box 170 

MISSION BEACH

Phone Business 40687580 

Dear MBCA, thank you for all your hard work on our behalf.  We would like to add our name to the list of supporters re your submission to Cardwell Council.
Kind regards
Dot and Noel Barrow
Tropical Escape Bed & Breakfast - MISSION BEACH
Phone: (07) 4068 9898 
Email: info@missionbeachtropicalescape.com
We fully support the comments made by the MBCA submission in regard to town planning in Mission and Wongaling.
However we are concerned at the lack of aesthetic planning in regard to the main approach roads to the three areas. These main roads provide the first impression of the area and unless something is done about the proliferation of commercial outlets directly adjacent to the roads, the impression will be increasingly negative. We would like to see some planned and consistent planting of trees and shrubs along these main approaches.
Chris and Alex Gallus
5 Nissen Street
Wongaling Beach
As members of MBCA, we hereby support the Mission Beach Community Association's submission re Cardwell Shire Councils Local Planning Scheme.
RN & TG Scarborough
27 Banfield Parade
Wongaling Beach 4852
Ph: 40689920
Having read through the letter re:Submission: Amendments to Cardwell Shire Planning Scheme/Additional Issues – I totally support the attention to the subjects addressed.

Colleen Ingold

23 Dunkalli Crt

WONGALING BEACH
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PO Box 170   Mission Beach 4852

Email: Secretary@4852missionbeach.com 

http://4852missionbeach.com 
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